
 

As part of the Bell Street Park project Seattle Parks is proposing the removal of trees and 
planting of trees along Bell Street. The project involves the removal of the existing trees on 
Bell Street, an issue the City does not take lightly. Parks did an extensive review of the 
existing trees within the four blocks of the proposed Bell Street Park and determined the 
following:  

1. All of the existing 46 tree pits are undersized, which has retarded some of the trees’ 
growth (flowering pear, Pyrus calleryana) east of 3rd and there is no practical way to 
increase the size of these existing tree pits given the conflicts with the existing 
underground infrastructure.  

2. All of the existing tree pits contained poor soils and in some cases lacked proper 
drainage. As with the above condition there is no practical way to correct this issue.  

3. The hedge maples (Acer campestre) in the block from 1st to 2nd Ave., and to a 
much lesser extent from 2nd to 3rd Ave., have root structures that have heaved the 
sidewalk (please look at the trees in front of the Copper Gate) or are planted in such 
a manner as to make it difficult (expensive) to create the curbless/woonerf park, 
which is one the key elements in bases of design for this project.  

Additionally, these trees have globe shaped canopies with dense branch structures 
and leaves, which are hard to make work with street and proper pedestrian lighting. 

4. All of the existing trees on the north side of the Bell Street Park are located too close 
to the existing building and key underground infrastructure which, again, 
compromised the proposed curb less/woonerf design.  

5. All of the existing trees have approximately 1/2 of their expected life left, which 
would mean that in 15 to 18 years the City would have to remove and replace these 
trees at a considerably greater expense than if the proposed removal takes place as 
an element of the park construction project.  

Parks will plant a total of 105 new trees as part of the fully funded 2008 Parks and Green 
Spaces Levy project. Large “civic” trees are proposed for the south side of the corridor with 
grove type trees on the north side. As the public notice stated, Parks is proposing to remove 
these trees as part of the permitting process and can only move forward with the removal 
when the permit is issued for construction. The proposed design calls for replacing the 
existing 46 trees with the following species:  

1. Dura Heat River Birch - Growth Rate: Fast growing to 40’ (North Side of the Bell)  

2. Tulip Tree - Growth Rate: Fast growing to 50’ (South Side of the Bell)  

3. Yarwood London Plane - Growth Rate: Fast to 60’ (South Side of the Bell)  

4. Quaking Aspen - Growth Rate: Rapid to 40’ (North Side of the Bell)  



An element of the tree replacement plan is Parks staff and the project design team will be 
developing a long-term tree management plan covering maintenance, pruning and 
replacement of the trees over the next 30 years for the Bell Street corridor. 

A comment period was open for this project from April 27, 2011 to May 11, 2011. Thank 
you to all of those who commented.  

The following five pages contain the Planting Plan drawings. 
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